
 
 Rebuilding Public Education        NSW Department of Education 

 

 

 

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 

Girraween Public School 
Project update | June 2025 
Image caption: Artist impression of Girraween Public 
School upgrade 

Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2025-26 Budget is 
delivering $3.9 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This targeted investment 
will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Girraween Public School to meet enrolment growth and deliver 
modern learning spaces and facilities. The upgrade will include:  

• a new three-storey building with 38 new permanent classrooms and new support classrooms 
(Building O) 

• extensions to the hall, covered outdoor learning area (COLA) and Building L 
• new and upgraded amenities   
• external work including landscaping, improved access and refurbishments to the car park. 

Progress summary 

All concrete pours for Building O have been completed. Work to extend the hall is progressing well, 
with installation of the structural steel framework now underway. 

Next steps  

• Pouring the concrete slab for the hall and adjoining COLA. 

• Completing installation of structural steel for the walls and roof of Building O and the 
extension to the hall and COLA. 

• Installing roof sheeting on Building O and beginning work on the facade. 
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Work in progress 

 

   

 

More information 

You can find more information about the project at edu.nsw.link/GPSupgrade or by 
scanning the QR code. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
during business hours on the contact details below.  
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